
Congratulations to  
this week’s Achievers 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
TAGB Midlands 

competition  
 
Pupils from Coleshill CE Primary School enjoyed taking part in the TAGB 
Midlands Competition last weekend. 
The pupils were all members of Coleshill TKD (Tae Kwon Do), who took 
part in the event. 
The children were all part of the team entered by TAGB and they all 
ended with medals in the sparring competition 
Extra well done to the two tigers, Ali-James and Josh, who both took 
part in their first ever sparring comp, and came away with a bronze and 
silver medal. 

A big congratulations also to Oliver, who took a silver medal in the boys 
yellow pee wee division (not to mention Olly and Josh’s Mum who won 
bronze in her category. 

If children (or parents) are interested in the classes, which run on Wednesday and Friday at the Market Hall, 
please contact the TKD teacher @helen.audus-norman@coleshilltkd.co.uk for more info. 
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Upcoming Diary Dates: 

10-12th Feb—Y5 Residential 

12-14th Feb—Y6 Residential 

14th and 24th February—INSET   

25th Feb—Y1 Phonics Parent 
Meeting (2:45pm and 5:30pm 

3rd/4th March—Parents’ Evenings 

 

This Week’s  House Pts: 

1st *Giraffes* 384 

2nd Leopards 343 

3rd Elephants 256 

4th Pandas 247 
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Reception and Year 1 Nativity 
The video  taken during the Nativity performance will be available to parents of children in those year 
groups via a mp4 movie file. Parents interested in receiving a copy may access one by giving a pen drive 
(in a named envelope) to the office with a minimum of 3GB of free space on the drive. 

We will return pen drives to parents via teachers at pick-up as soon as possible. 

 

Year 1 Phonics Parents Meetings **NEW DATE** 
There will be two parent information meetings on Tuesday 25th February at 2:45 and 5:30pm. These 
meetings will cover the purpose and practicalities of the phonics screening in June and ideas on how you 
can further support your child meet age related expectations.  

 

Improvement works 
The school is planning some work on external and internal doors and windows. If you work for a window 
or building company that would be interested in quoting for the job, please contact Mrs Holt 
on nursery3586@welearn365.com for a project specification.  

 

Breaktime snacks 
Children are welcome to bring a healthy snack for mid-morning breaktime that is extra to their lunch. 
However we are finding that some children are taking items out of their 
lunch boxes that are not suitable as a snack. This week we have seen 
Smarties, Chewits and Freddos appearing at breaktime. A piece of fruit 
is an ideal morning snack, children are not allowed to eat sweets similar 
to those named above.  
Children in Reception, Years 1 & 2 have free fruit as part of the National 
fruit scheme so do not need any extra snacks. Thank you. 
 

Swimming 
Next week will be Miss Jerromes’ class’ turn to go swimming. 
 

Dinner Menu 
Next week we will be  on Week 2. 

 

Attendance 

We are pleased that our attendance has been above our target this 
week at 96.8%. Well done everyone.  We haven’t had a 100% class for a 
few weeks—let’s see if next week one class can get there! 
Top three classes this week; 

1JO (99.5%), 2M (99.2%) & 4G (98.5%) 
Classes above 96% 

6B (98.4%), 3P (98.1%), 5FH(97.8%),4M (97.4%), 5C (97.1%), 2R (96.9%) 
Classes below 96% 

3J (95.1%), 6J (95%),  1W (94.6%), RJ (94.1%), RM (90%) 
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Church News 
 
‘You are a light of the world’ 
 
Bring any candle from home to be blessed (and lit) as 
part of our Candlemas celebration. 
When: This Sunday 2nd Feb from 10.15am for refresh-
ments with 10.45am start to finish at 11.30am 
Where: Coleshill CofE Primary School, Wingfield Road (car park will be open) 
What: Short all-age ‘Upside Down’ service (with refreshments first – followed by engaging 
talk, activities and lively worship) 
 

 A Church Near You! 
 
Our church building is closed for refurbishment which means that our main 10.30am ser-
vice will be held in school (Coleshill CofE Primary) for the coming 12 weeks. Services cater 
for all ages (including pre-school play area and Junior Church) and we would love to see 
you. 


